Innerwest Priority Board conference room, 1024 West Third Street, Dayton, Ohio 45407.

AGENDA: This business meeting will be open to the public. Space and facilities to accommodate members of the public are limited and persons accommodated on a first-come, first-served basis. The Chairman will permit attendees to address the Commission, but may restrict the length of presentations. An agenda will be available from the Superintendent, Dayton Aviation, 1 week prior to the meeting.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: William Gibson, Superintendent, Dayton Aviation, National Park Service, P.O. Box 9280, Wright Brothers Station, Dayton, Ohio 45409, or telephone 513-

225 - 7705.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The Dayton Aviation Heritage Commission was established by Public Law 102-419, October 16, 1992.

Dated: June 27, 1996. William W. Schenk. Field Director, Midwest Field Area. [FR Doc. 96-17679 Filed 7-10-96; 8:45 am] BILLING CODE 4310-70-P

Keweenaw National Historical Park Advisory Commission Meeting

AGENCY: National Park Service, Interior. **ACTION:** Notice of meeting.

SUMMARY: This notice announces an upcoming meeting of the Keweenaw National Historical Park Advisory Commission. Notice of this meeting is required under the Federal Advisory Committee Act (Public Law 92-463).

MEETING DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, August 6, 1996; 8:30 a.m. until 4:30 p.m.

ADDRESS: Keweenaw National Historical Park Headquarters, 100 Red Jacket Road (2nd floor), Calumet, Michigan 49913-0471.

AGENDA TOPICS INCLUDE: The Chairman's welcome; minutes of the previous meeting; update on the general management plan; update on park activities; old business; new business; next meeting date: adjournment. This meeting is open to the public.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The Keweenaw National Historical Park was established by Public Law 102-543 on October 27, 1992.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Superintendent, Keweenaw National Historical Park, William O. Fink, P.O. Box 471, Calumet, Michigan 49913-0471, 906-337-3168.

Dated: June 27, 1996. William W. Schenk,

Field Director, Midwest Field Area.

[FR Doc. 96-17680 Filed 7-10-96; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 4310-70-P

Manzanar National Historic Site Advisory Commission; Notice of Meeting

Notice is hereby given in accordance with the Federal Advisory Committee Act that a meeting of the Manzanar National Historic Site Advisory Commission will be held at 1:00 p.m. on Friday, July 26, 1996 in the Commissioners Board Room, 15th Floor of the General Office Building of the Los Angeles Department of Water and Power, 111 North Hope Street (First and Hope Streets), Los Angeles, California, to hear presentations on issues related to the planning, development, and management of Manzanar National Historic Site.

The Advisory Commission was established by Public Law 102-248, to meet and consult with the Secretary of the Interior or his designee, with respect to the development, management and interpretation of the site, including the preparation of a general management plan for the Manzanar National Historic

Members of the Commission are as follows:

Ms. Sue Kunitomi Embrey, Chairperson Mr. William Michael, Vice Chairperson

Mr. Keith Bright

Ms. Martha Davis

Mr. Ronald Izumita

Mr. Gann Matsuda

Mr. Vernon Miller

Mr. Mas Okui

Mr. Glenn Singley

Mr. Richard Stewart

The main agenda items for this meeting of the Commission will include the following:

(1) Status report on the development of Manzanar National Historic Site by Superintendent Ross R. Hopkins.

(2) Review of the public comments received on the draft park general

management plan.

(3) General discussion of miscellaneous matters pertaining to future Commission activities and Manzanar National Historic Site development issues.

(4) Public comment period. This meeting is open to the public. It will be recorded for documentation and transcribed for dissemination. Minutes of the meeting will be available to the public after approval of the full

Commission. A transcript will be available after August 31, 1996. For a copy of the minutes, contact the Superintendent, Manzanar National Historic Site, P.O. Box 426, Independence, California 93526. Dated: July 3, 1996.

Ross R. Hopkins,

Superintendent, Manzanar National Historic Site.

[FR Doc. 96-17682 Filed 7-10-96; 8:45 am] BILLING CODE 4310-70-P

Cuyahoga Valley National Recreation Area

AGENCY: National Park Service, Interior Department.

ACTION: Notice of bid sale.

SUMMARY: This notice announces the request for sealed bids for the sale of Cuyahoga Valley National Recreation Area Tract 109-68, a/k/a 5910 Main Street, Peninsula, Ohio. Freehold interest in the property is to be conveyed, including restrictive covenants attached to the deed. The minimum acceptable bid is \$44,500 plus a \$100 non-refundable processing fee. The fair market appraisal may be inspected at Park Headquarters, 15610 Vaughn Road, Brecksville, Ohio. Bids must be accompanied by earnest money equivalent to 2 percent of the appraised value or \$2,500, whichever is greater, with the balance of the bid due within 45 days of the award. Failure to submit the full bid price within 45 days will result in forfeiture of \$1,000 of deposited bid amount and the property will be awarded to the next highest

Monies must be submitted separately for the earnest money and nonrefundable fee by certified check, post office money order, bank draft, or cashier's check, made payable to the United States of America for the full amount of the earnest money and nonrefundable fee and sent to Superintendent, Cuyahoga Valley National Recreation Area, 15610 Vaughn Road, Brecksville, Ohio 44141. The property will be available for inspection from 2 to 4 p.m. on August 17, 1996, and August 25, 1996. Bids will be received until 2 p.m. on October 4, 1996. The successful high bidder shall have possession of property and title within sixty (60) days upon receipt of the full bid price.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Superintendent John P. Debo, Cuyahoga

Valley National Recreation Area, 15610 Vaughn Road, Brecksville, Ohio 44141 or call 216–546–5903.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This notice is being published in accordance with 36 CFR 17.4, July 1, 1992, and June 5, 1996.

Dated: June 26, 1996. William W. Schenk, Field Director, Midwest Field Area. [FR Doc. 96–17681 Filed 7–10–96; 8:45 am] BILLING CODE 4310–70–P

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

Employment and Training Administration

Proposed Collection of Job Corps Health Questionnaire Comment Request

ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: The Department of Labor, as part of its continuing effort to reduce paperwork and respondent burden conducts a pre-clearance consultation program to provide the general public and Federal agencies with an opportunity to comment on proposed and/or continuing collections of information in accordance with the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (PRA95) [44 U.S.C. 3506(2)(A)]. This program helps to ensure that requested data can be provided in the desired format, reporting burden (time and financial resources) is minimized, collection instruments are clearly understood, and the impact of collection requirements on respondents can be properly assessed. Currently, the Job Corps is soliciting comments concerning the proposed revision of the Health Questionnaire, Form ETA 6-53, a copy of which is attached to this notice.

DATES: Written comments must be submitted to the office listed in the addressee section below on or before September 9, 1996. The Department of Labor is particularly interested in comments which:

- Evaluate whether the proposed collection of information is necessary for the proper performance of the functions of the agency, including whether the information will have practical utility;
- Evaluate the accuracy of the agency's estimate of the burden of the proposed collection of information, including the validity of the methodology and assumptions used;
- Enhance the quality, utility, and clarity of the information to be collection; and

• Minimize the burden of the collection of information on those who are to respond, including through the use of appropriate automated, electronic, mechanical, or other technological collection techniques or other forms of information technology, e.g., permitting electronic submission of responses.

ADDRESSEE: Charles R. Hayman, MD, National Medical Director, Job Corps, Room N4507, 200 Constitution Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20210, 202–219–5556, ext. 122 (this is not a toll-free number), 202–219–5183 (fax).

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

I. Background

The Job Corps program is described in its enabling legislation under Public Law 97–300, Job Training Partnership Act. Section 423(4) states the health eligibility criteria and Section 424 of the Act outlines the screening and selection process for entry into Job Corps. The Department of Labor's regulation at 20 CFR 638.400 (K, L, M) further details the recruitment and screening of applicants, with specific guidance regarding health screening.

Young people wishing to enroll in Job Corps must first be screened to determine their suitability for the program. This initial screening of applicants is carried out by screening agencies, including State employment services, contracted to recruit young people for Job Corps. Screening ensures that applicants meet all admissions criteria as defined in *Performance Requirements Handbook (PRH) Chapter 1, Outreach and Screening, July 1995.*

Nonmedical personnel in the screening agencies (admissions counselors) conduct the screening interview and complete all required application forms included in *PRH-1* and its appendices. From 1980 through 1986, the Job Corps Health Questionnaire (ETA 6–53) was administered during the screening interview only to those applicants whose medical eligibility was in doubt (as determined by positive response to questions 25 a, b, or c on the Job Corps Data Sheet, ETA 6–52).

A survey of Regional Directors for Job Corps and their staffs in 1982 and 1984 affirmed that the limited use of the Health Questionnaire in effect since 1980 had a significant adverse effect on the program. All regions responding recommended use of the Health Questionnaire during the initial screening interview for all applicants. It was noted that given the guidance and structure of the Health Questionnaire, screeners would ask more questions

about applicants' health problems than the four general questions on the Data Sheet, and that responses to these questions would be very likely to uncover health problems (especially mental health problems). In 1987, initial use of the Health Questionnaire for all applicants was reinstituted.

II. Current Actions

The application folders of all applicants for the Job Corps showing questionable medical or behavioral status are transferred to the appropriate Regional Office for review. Regional Office personnel give any records showing potential health problems to the regional nurse consultant.

The nurse consultant reviews the applicant's medical history as contained in the Health Questionnaire. If necessary the consultant supplements' information from the applicant's health care providers to determine whether the individual has health problems that might prevent him or her from benefiting from the Job Corps program or that might unduly tax a center's health care budget.

In Regions II and IV, screening has been delegated to selected staff of each center. Center staff review all applications and make the decision to accept. The Regional Office staff and consultants are called upon for technical assistance as needed and for review and final decision on all applications provisionally rejected by the center.

Persons having significant physical disabilities are accepted into designated centers for the mobility impaired, vision or hearing impaired, or learning disabled. (Applicants with conditions requiring extensive treatment are not accepted).

While most health screening at the Regional level is done by the nurse consultant through review of the applicant's health record, in some instances the nurse will request the assistance of the regional medical, dental or mental health consultant to ensure that the evaluation of the applicant's suitability for Job Corps is correct.

In the case of an applicant with an acceptable health condition requiring special attention, the nurse consultant will advise the Job Corps Regional Director concerning appropriate center placement. For all accepted applicants, the Regional Office sends the Health Questionnaire and all other health information sealed in the student's Health Record Envelope to the center of assignment.

In general, the Regional Directors feel that Job Corps deals with a population